May 21, 1951,

Db, T. i, 3onneborn,
Dept. Zuology,
Indlana Univerasity,
Bloonalngton, Indiana.

Dear Tracy:

I'a writing to ask you about Mr. Palmer Skaar, who should be completing
hils Ph. D. wlth you aow. Je bave not heard a word from him since he Chrst
wrote in connection with his uppllication for the NRC-~erck and PH3 fellow-
ships, but I assuws that astlcn cn both of these 1z still pemiing.

Bob Icwin and I are very auch interested 4r pursuing weork on the immuno-
genetics of I. coll, and of 3almonella typhimwriun, snd there is now a
wealth of aaterial suilable for recombinzticn analysis. We now have more
than 20 crussable stralna of coll, rdpresenting as many differeat somatic
and probably flageilar antigens; t.h§ S8almonella situation is equally encoura~
ging.

1 was prepaved to accepl a fellowship beard's »svaluation {f Skaar won one
of these fellowships, but would like to prepare for the contimgency of
fallure. It may be poesible for us to ncrapcl up the nscessary funds for a
project~ressarch assvciateship, but before doing sc, I would appreciate your
Judgment on Skaar's qualifications. We havs no information of any kind con-
cerning him., See you at CSH~-

Sincerely,

Joshua Lederberg



